MAYOR’S MONTHLY MESSAGE-SEPTEMBER 2025

Dear Neighbors,

-The Article 78 proceeding commenced by the Sterling Forest Partnership, the Town of Tuxedo
and several other petitioners, seeking a reversal of the “negative declaration” regarding SEQRA
with respect to the proposed residential college on Old Forge Road in Warwick has been
adjourned to November 14, 2025.

-The Village Code Revision Committee, which is chaired by Professor of Law Barry Hawk, had its
organizational meeting on September 27. The Committee will review the entire Village Code

and propose changes and updates that will be considered by the Board of Trustees at public
hearings.

-Work has begun on the replacement of the roadway across Pond #3 dam. The work will also
include repairs to the dam itself. The work is scheduled to be completed by mid-December.
During this necessary construction, the road across the dam is closed. The detour will require
either circumnavigation around Wee Wah Lake or the use of West Lake Stable Road.

-Installation of the new Wee Wah Playground began on September 29 and should be
completed within two weeks.

-The contract with Sterling Carting expires on November 30. A Request for Proposal (RFP) for
waste carting and recycling pickup will be issued the first week in October, with bids to be
opened at a Special Board of Trustees meeting in late October.

-The Board of Trustees is considering several proposals which include;(1) combining the
Planning Board and the BAR, or alternatively, expanding the Planning Board’s jurisdiction to
include renovation of engineering elements on existing homes; (2) adding an alternate member
to each appointed Board and (3) expansion of Village Hall into currently unused space. Your
input on these subjects is welcome.

- The Halloween celebration on Clubhouse Road has been scheduled for Friday, October 31,
2025 from 5pm to 7pm. The later times are to allow families who return to Tuxedo Park on the
weekends to participate. Sunset is at 5:52pm

Best regards,

Marc e-mail: mcitrin@tuxedopark-ny.gov cell: (917) 295-0632




